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SOCIETY OF PLASTICS ENGINEERS

COLOR & APPEARANCE DIVISION

Board of Directors Summer Board Meeting
Minutes
	 Date:
	August 8, 2017 Board of Director’s Meeting

	Location:
	Renaissance Hotel – Orlando Florida


	Attendance

	Present:
	
	Absent:

	Aumann, Scott
	Mulholland, Bruce
	 Breeze Briggs

	Balthazar, Earl
	Mullins, Brenda
	 Clatworthy, Bruce

	Becker, Doreen
	Prosapio, Alex
	 Ehr, Sharon

	Billiter, Matt
	  Puckerin, Betty
	 Hunter, Daniel

	Bodi, Alan
	  Reid, Austin
	 Karszes, Nathan

	Davis, Sandra
	Rediske, Jim
	 Przbyliski, Jamie

	Depew, Chuck
	Ryan, Mark
	 

	Drusda, Jeff
	Smeltzer, Ann
	 

	Esker, Steve
	Treat, Cheryl
	

	  Ford, Ed
	Tyler, Mark
	Guest

	  Figaniak, Jim
	  West, Brian
	Jerry Blayne - Cleve. Ch. SPE

	Freshwater, Mark
	  Willis, Mike
	

	Heitzman, Scott
	
	

	Ladson, Jack
	
	

	Landazuri, Mercedes
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Tuesday Minutes – Grouper Room
Breakfast was served at 7:30 AM

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

· Welcome, Introductions, Opening Remarks, Announcements – C. Treat
· Cheryl welcomed the group acknowledged that 27 members were present.  
· SPE Anti-Trust Statement – C. Treat
· Cheryl reviewed the Anti-Trust statement with the participants:
· The meeting referenced above will be governed by the Anti-Trust Act Statement listed as follows:

SOCIETY OF PLASTICS ENGINEERS

ANTITRUST GUIDELINES

It is an SPE Policy that there can be:

1.
No discussion among members which attempts to arrive at any agreement regarding prices, terms or conditions of sale, distribution, volume, territories, or customers;

2.
No activity or communication which might be construed as an attempt to prevent any person or business entity from gaining access to any market or customer for goods or services or any business entity from obtaining services or a supply of goods;

3.  
No activity or communication, which might be construed as an agreement to refrain from purchasing or using any materials, equipment, services or supplies of or from any supplier; or any other activity which violates antitrust or other applicable laws aimed at preventing
· Secretary's report – Mark F.
      Mark asked for any revisions or questions regarding minutes from January 2017 Winter Board
      meeting in Cleveland.  A motion was made by Austin R. to approve and seconded by Jack L.
      and passed.  A motion was made by Anne S. to approve board meeting notes from ANTEC      

      2017 in Anaheim as minutes seconded by Brian W. and passed.
· Treasurer’s Report- Bruce M.- see attached

      The Treasurers report for the Winter meeting in Cleveland, Retec Ponte Vedra, Fiscal Year  

       budget report, and SPE financial annual reports were all presented by Bruce and approved.                    

       The Annual Financial Report was reviewed and signed off by the Audit Committee.
· Councilor’s Report – Bruce M.
      New Chief of Staff Executive Pat Farrey who is located in Chicago.  Bruce met him at    

      ANTEC.  The next council meeting will be in Detroit 8/17 and Bruce plans to attend.

Committee Reports:
· Technical Program ANTEC Technical Program Committee – A. Reed
       ANTEC 2017 Anaheim Jim F./Ed F.
       ANTEC 2018 Orlando Doreen B./Ann S. May 7th-10th
       ANTEC 2019 Detroit (75th Anniversary) Breeze B./Cheryl T.
       ANTEC 2020 site TBD San Antonio??? Need volunteers for Technical Committee
· RETEC Technical Program Committee – Jim F.

· The site and theme meeting was held the day before this meeting regarding RETEC 2020 in Orlando.  Jim discussed how he was experimenting with a higher degree of reliance on Marriott and Hilton for the pre-vetting process of host hotels and cities. Jim feels strongly that we need to move the host city/hotel selection from 2-3 years out to 3-4 years out.  Thanks to Earl B. for updating AV requirements document.
· RETEC 2017 (Milwaukee) – Bruce M. September 17th-19th.
Since we decided not to use convention center we expect to be a little tight on space but the feeling is that it will work out fine with some reconfiguring for the table tops which are at a record number of seventy-one.  Bruce and Sharon E. have signage taken care of for directions and event rooms.  Registration will be in the Oak room.   We are hiring a security service for table top area in an effort to reduce the risk of things going missing.  Hotel room minimum has been met.  Room block rate ends 8/26 Bruce is will try to extend it.  Speakers breakfast will be at the main Monday sponsored breakfast and day 2 speakers breakfast has be set up and reserved. Bruce is working on AV setup for papers.  Comp rooms cannot be applied to Master bill because it is not in contract but will be noted for future meeting contracts.  Registration, may need a bag stuffing party on Saturday if Bruce cannot get it done before hand. It will be in the Oak room if needed.  Pins and giveaways have been ordered, the attendee gift is a very nice LED flashlight.  Tech Program is in good shape with 14-15 papers.  BASF has offered to do a regulatory Keynote address and initially wanted one hour but most likely it will be limited to 30 minutes due to time constraints.  Illumination segment (5 speakers) will run from 1-5 with a 30-minute break. Jaime Gomez will attend. Lunches are 11:30-1:00 both days.  Betty Puckerin volunteered to take charge of registration.  Bruce Howie (DCC) will be in charge of fun run taking over for Bruce Clatworthy.  Bruce has specified that the hotel include in the contract that companies using hotel for meetings cannot have signage in public areas, only at the door of the actual meeting room.  Chuck Depew and Scott Aumann will take care of raffle and items to be donated.  Donations should have min. 25.00 value.  Papers will be presented in the Wright room and will have seating for approx. 250 people.  New Tech Forum update from Sandra D. indicated it was moving along and sending out the invites to eligible companies a little later actually yielded a better response.
· RETEC 2018 (Charleston) – Brenda M./Breeze B. Sept 23-25th 2018
      Working on logo; however, not yet finalized and Breeze is on vacation so there is no 

      update. There is a need for volunteers for committee chairs Alex P. and Jeff D. will be tech 
      committee chairs, Brian W. will do table tops, Scott H. NTF, Sponsorship being handled

      by Scott A. and Cheryl T., Publicity is Betty P., Bruce will do registration, Betty P. will do

      website.  Fun run needs to be finalized and Brenda will take care of it.  Mark Tyler will    

      continue to handle golf.  Jim F. will send Brenda timeline documents for host hotel.
· RETEC 2019 (Cleveland) – Steve E./Mark F.
           We have a contract with the Renaissance hotel, RETEC will be Sept 23-25th 2019 which is             

           Monday thru Wednesday.  Jerry Blayne, from Cleveland SPE chapter will present ideas  

           for joint cooperation with Cleveland chapter regarding RETEC later in todays the meeting.

· RETEC 2020 (Orlando) – Chair TBD
Jim F. proposed Sept 18-23rd for room block.  Concerns were room rates of 189.00 plus resort fee of 25.00.  This is being negotiated.  Jim said he got both positive and negative feedback but mostly positive.  Not asking for a vote until further details are available and Jim is going to check out other hotels in Orlando, possibly Hyatt.  Marco Island is no longer an option because the hotel is now a JW Marriot and is too expensive. 
· Communications – It was clarified that Jeff D. is the Chairperson and not Ann S.
· Social Media - Ann S.  
This is being watched and monitored by SPE and is becoming a more important 

       rating measurement for communications.
· Website/Internet – Jeff D.
        1. Communications checklist (May-September) reviewed

             2. Website

             a. Some Issues with editing and building pages.  Issue is browser related (Internet            

                 Explorer).  Mark T and Jeff are able to use Google Chrome without problems.  Betty               

                 is attempting to use an iPad and will update when possible

             b. RETEC – webpages built in May

             c. Technical Resources– using links to relevant topics to SPE website, ISCC, and DCC

             d. Steps for next events (elections, ANTEC) – both event will have updated pages built  

                 after RETEC

             e. Photo Galleries – Mark Ryan will work with Jeff to build galleries

             f. Website will be run through a DNS server for added security

             g. traffic counter will be added

             h. awards page cleaned and organize

             i. BOD history spreadsheet updated and added to toolbox

             j. revolution slider updated; 1st two slides are emphasis on RETEC and activities

             k. BOD and executive committee list page is updated to reflect next cycle

             l. updated BOD Mailing list added to toolbox

             m. home page updated to reflect current events

        3.  SPE Event App for 2017 CAD RETEC – work in progress.  Some features ready,           

             some need editing

        4.  E-blasts – Mark T. issuing as needed.  Emphasis for August and September is RETEC

        5.  Ads (Plastics Engineering) – 2nd RETEC ad published in August issue

        6.  Social Media – Mercedes L. will handle social media updates for Linked In, Facebook,           

             Twitter, and The Chain

        7.  Summer newsletter is due
· Newsletter – Mark T.

Working on email blast for RETEC
· Social Media – Mercedes L. is taking responsibility for social media presence.
· Education/Technical Resource – Betty P.

            Betty is working on making the color theory and test method presentations uniform,              

            using the same template for each slide.  They will be posted in the website toolbox that 
            will allow people to pick and choose slides that are appropriate and download them as  

            needed for education purposes.  Also mentioned the by-laws need to be updated  

            regarding education.

· Guest Speaker from Cleveland Chapter SPE – Jerry Blayne

      Jerry is a 40-year member of SPE and offered info as to what services and aid the local                  

       Cleveland Chapter could and is willing to provide. He mentioned they could help with 

       hotels and restaurants and they would also be willing to call SPE members to personally 

       invite them to RETEC.  He said they have a hungry group of young members that are 

       anxious to help us with whatever is needed.  He also mentioned the financial burdens of 

       a local chapter and challenging it can be just to survive.  Mercedes L. mentioned that 

       one of the strengths of the Akron/Cleveland chapter was the quality of speakers they are 

       able to attract. Briefly discussed the possibility of us helping them to set up a tour of a 

       plastics facility during RETEC.
· Mentors for New Board Members - Jeff D. volunteered to be a mentor for Mercedes L. and Scott A. volunteered to be a mentor for Daniel H.
· Endowment – Ann S.
      Ann was soliciting feedback/input on how to best allocate the funds made available       

      scholarships. This past year we had the most ever applications at 19.  The total amount 
      awarded was $35,350.00 to 19 students.  The allocation was as follows:  $3,000 - 6 
      students, $2,000 – 6 students, $1,000 – 3 students and <$1000 -4 students.  Of the 19 
      awarded 11 were repeat awardees. There were 16 different colleges/universities involved 
      in 6 different states.  There were 14 different field of studies awarded.   Field of study was 
      then mentioned by Doreen B. and it was suggested that maybe we should consider a    

      broader based group and not be so focused on Technical degrees.  Jim R. agreed with  

      Doreen and asked for clarification as to where the money comes from and said that we 
      should consider increasing the amount available as long as we have it to give.  Bruce 
      commented that the min. threshold is $20,000.00 and based on the formula to calculate  

      that amount initially if it were used today the amount would be more like $44,000.00.    

      Brenda M. mentioned the positive PR associated with awarding scholarships and    

      suggested that we consider reaching out to even more universities to potentially increase 
      the number of students that apply.  The number of applicants has been steadily increasing. 
      Bruce M. suggested in addition to the funds that all winners by awarded and SPE  

      membership and this idea was well received by the board.  The info would then be 
      communicated to SPE as to who the membership recipients are.
· Awards – Mark F.
Best paper awards for RETEC 2016 and ANTEC 2017 were announced.  Jim R. completed the application for the 2017 Pinnacle award.  Discussed the “Terry Golding” Outstanding achievement award the current selection format.  After some discussion, it was agreed that the immediate past chair would select the award winner with input and from board members.  This format change may have to be amended in the by-laws and or rules and regs.  Honored service webinar will be Wednesday Aug. 9th at 11:00 am for anyone that is interested.  Kathy Schacht sent out the invite and will forward the link to anyone interested.  The original board members suggested were Ann S., Scott H., and Betty P.  Ann S. gracefully withdrew from the nomination pool and Scott and Betty were discussing who should proceed with the lean going towards Scott H.  Bruce M. was kind enough to offer to be a sponsor and write the needed sponsor letter.
· Membership – Jack L.

Jack will have a full report at RETEC board meeting in Milwaukee
· Public Interest – Betty P.

Survey questions need to be sent to Bruce M and he will circulate them for review.  There was some discussion about different methods of conducting the survey using the app.  They physical ballot is needed for the drawing.  Location will be one of the survey questions
· International -Brian W.

Testing of Tutorial 2 is being done in Spanish and Brian will work with Betty P. to incorporate Tutorial 1 format.  ACE 2017 was attended by Mark R. and he commented that it was smaller than RETEC but overall worth attending.

Educational info in different languages was being considered and it was determined that French was not so popular but there was some interest in Portuguese, Korean, and Mandarin.
· Sponsorship – Scott A.
RETEC 2017 as of today nine sponsors have paid.  It is pretty much the same group of sponsors from last year with several new ones expressing interest in becoming a sponsor. Scott said he expects the total sponsorships for RETEC to exceed $50,000.  Scott said he wanted to implement a dead line for first right of refusal for sponsorships this year but it came up to quickly and it will be ready to be implemented next year.  Scott asked what ideas we may have for new sponsorship opportunities as he has run out of answers for people asking.  He also asked if we wanted to keep the same levels i.e. Platinum, Gold, and Silver or consider modifications.  This was discussed including a new higher level than Platinum but nothing definitive was agreed upon.  Betty P. suggested a sponsor survey which was very well received by the board.  Sponsorship committee should come up with questions for the survey for Betty and she will fine tune them if needed.  This will be an action item due by RETEC!
· Color Advisory Group – Jack L.

See attached

· General Discussion/comments:

Bruce M. asked that we update the board roster and include a membership expiration column.  

· Winter Meeting will be in Atlanta January 8-9th 2018.  Hotel TBD.

· Action Items List from Spring Board Meeting and Current Action Items from Summer Meeting 2017
	From Winter Meeting
	Assigned to
	Due
	Status

	Translate Spanish/Portuguese items
	Brian West
	Summer meeting
	Open

	Send pix of George Rangos to Jeff Drusda
	Ann Smeltzer
	Summer meeting
	Open

	Put Pictures of George in Newsletter
	Ann Smeltzer
	Summer meeting
	Open

	Write ups for committee chair best practices, no standard format.  Driven by Bruce Mullholland
	All committee chairs
	Summer meeting
	Open

	Send out operating rules to everyone
	Bruce Mullholland
	Spring meeting
	Done

	Create new By Laws document
	Bruce Mullholland
	Winter meeting
	Open

	Design logo with Joyce for RETEC 2018
	Brenda Mullins
	Summer Meeting 2017
	Open

	Make a sign to not photograph (unauthorized) during sessions
	Bruce Mullholland
	RETEC 2017
	Open

	Set up forum about how to recruit and enhance membership
	Jack Ladson 
	Summer Meeting`
	Open

	Ask Scholarship attendees for a promo
	Ann Smeltzer /Mercedes Landazuri
	Summer 2017
	Open

	Show promo at awards luncheon at RETEC
	Ann Smeltzer /Mercedes Landazuri
	Fall 2017
	Open

	Prepare AV guidelines document for future RETECs
	Earl Balthazar/ Jim Figaniak
	Summer 2017
	Done

	Provide names of schools that are interested in setting up plastics programs to Betty Puckerin
	ALL
	Winter  2017
	Open

	Send OEM contacts for Blockbuster keynotes at the end of RETEC meetings to Jim Figaniak
	ALL
	Summer  2017
	Open

	New Action Items From Spring  2017 Meeting
	Assigned to
	Due
	Status

	send an email to education committee to check for archived papers in Technical Resources 
	Betty Puckerin
	Winter 2018
	Open

	Send New Technology Forum letter to Brian West
	Bruce Mullholland
	Summer 2017
	Done

	Get sponsorship info from Scott and send to Betty for sponsorship page
	Cheryl Treat
	Summer 2017
	Done

	Develop a new CAD RETEC Brand Logo  with a prize
	Jim F., Mercedes & Sandy
	Fall 2017
	Open

	Visit New RETEC Site in Charleston
	Brenda Mullins
	Summer 2017
	Done

	Clarify the operating rules so that membership status is verified
	Earl B
	Summer 2017
	Done

	Work on scholarship page over the summer to put in attachments, etc.
	Jeff D.
	RETEC 2017
	Open

	Format the look and feel of current color theory presentation for board members 
	Betty Puckerin
	Winter 2017
	Open

	Investigate points earned and fill out application for HSM 


	Scott Heitzman
	Summer 2017
	Open

	Talk to Jim Rediske to see if he wants to continue on the board
	Brenda Mullins
	Summer 2017
	Done

	Mission Statement proposal to start logo design
	Sandra Davis/Jim Figaniak/Mercedes Landazuri
	Winter 2017
	Open

	Update BOD Roster and add SPE Member Exp date.
	Mark Freshwater
	RETEC 2018
	Open


· Motion to adjourn at 11:58 am by Scott H. and seconded by Jim R.
Next Meeting:  Fall Meeting, CAD RETEC 2017, September 20, 2017 

                          Hilton Milwaukee Center City Wright Ballroom A (4th Floor)

                          Breakfast 7:30-8:30 meeting will start at 8:30 sharp!
Meeting Minutes respectfully submitted,

Mark Freshwater

Secretary, CAD BOD
Upcoming Board Meeting:





                          Fall Meeting: CAD RETEC 2017		        	


September 20, 2017 Hilton Milwaukee Center City Wright Ballroom A (4th Floor)


Breakfast 7:30-8:30 meeting will start at 8:30 sharp!
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